## SCHOOL COUNCIL

NEWSLETTER 1 2022-23

Welcome to the new School Council team for 2022-23. The School Council has representatives from each year group so that everyone's views and ideas from across the school are heard. In each newsletter we will introduce you to some of our members.



Sam is our Head Boy and also Chairperson of the School Council. Sam leads the School Council meetings and asks the team about any ideas they have from their classes. It is Sam's job as Chairperson to make sure the meetings run smoothly and decisions are made. Sam says "I want to be in the School Council so I can help make the school a healthier environment."

Millie is our Head Girl and Secretary of the School Council. It is Millie's job to take notes of everything that is said at the meetings then type it up so we all have a record of what was agreed. Millie says "I want to be in the School Council to help children have more interest in other subjects like Maths and English."



## **REPRESENTATIVES**

Each year group has a representative, so if you have a good idea that you would like to suggest, then speak to your representative. They are:

Y1 Florence & Joshua Y2 Marley & Oscar Y3 Frankie & Joseph Y4 Noah & Emilia Y5 Bryn & Annabelle Y6 Sienna & James



Miss Winzar & Mrs Fryer are the staff leaders of the School Council



## **CHILDREN IN NEED**

In November we held a fundraising event for Children in Need. To raise money for the charity, everyone came to school wearing pyjamas for a £1 donation, we sold Pudsey merchandise, had a cake sale and a Spotacular Doodle drawing competition. The winners of the competition were Sally (Hedgehogs) & Eliza (Squirrels) who each won a goody bag. We raised £289.70 - thank you!.



